
Dear Gallatin County Neighbors, 

US Highway 191, between Big Sky and West Yellowstone, is 
deteriorating. The asphalt needs to be repaired. 

To ensure this roadway remains safe and smooth for years to 
come, the Montana Department of Transportation (MDT) and 
Riverside Contracting will complete the Highway 191 – North of 
West Yellowstone project.

23 MILES OF IMPROVEMENTS WILL INCLUDE:
•	 Repaving Highway 191 - from Tepee Creek Trailhead to 
	 US Forest Service Road 986 - between Big Sky and 
	 West Yellowstone.
•	 Creating a northbound left-turn lane at Rainbow Point Road.
•	 Repairing bridge crossings over Specimen Creek and 
	 the Gallatin River.
•	 Replacing old guardrail with new rail.
•	 Adding rumble strips.
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Work is expected to begin in early May and last through August 
2020. Traffic will be limited to one-lane during construction. 
Drivers can expect delays of up to 15 minutes in each construction 
zone. Wide loads will be restricted. Trucks carrying loads wider 
than 11 feet should use an alternate route. 

A weekly update via text or email is available throughout 
construction. These updates focus on the weekly happenings of 
the project and provide information on any changes. To subscribe, 
please see our contact information below.

The Montana Department of Transportation together with its 
construction contracting partners are taking the COVID-19 
pandemic very seriously. Construction projects on Montana’s 
roads and bridges are considered an “essential” operation and 
will move forward as scheduled in 2020. While construction 
workers traveling to a worksite are exempt from the 14-day self-
isolation travel rules, several measures have been implemented 
to help keep employees, contractors and the public safe during 
the construction season. Some of the measures include following 
social distancing and good hygiene guidelines, and not reporting 
to work if showing symptoms of illness. For more information visit 
https://covid19.mt.gov/.

Alternative accessible formats of this document will be provided 

on request. Persons who need an alternative format should 

contact the Office of Civil Rights, Department of Transportation, 

2701 Prospect Avenue, PO Box 201001, Helena, MT 59620. 

Telephone 406-444-5416 or Montana Relay Service at 711.

This document is printed at state expense. Information on the cost of producing this publication 
may be  obtained by contacting the Department  of Administration.

For project updates:

EMAIL UPDATES: 
Takami at takami@bigskypublicrelations.com to subscribe. 

SMS TEXT: 
Text HIGHWAY191 to 41411 to subscribe*

PROJECT HOTLINE: 
406-207-4484 Monday – Friday, 8 a.m. – 5 p.m.

VISIT: https://www.mdt.mt.gov/pubinvolve/hwy191/ 

LISTEN FOR UPDATES: 920 AM, 105.7 FM

*Msg & data rates may apply. 1 msg/week. Reply STOP to opt-out anytime. Reply HELP for 
help. Visit mdt.mt.gov/mdt/security_policy.shtml for terms and privacy policy.


